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Meeting was held at the Clubhouse and commenced at 11:00 a.m. 
 
Directors present via teleconference:  Claude Poirier-Defoy, President 
      Claude Comtois, Secretary 
      André Mongrain, Treasurer 
      Marc Rochon, Director 
 
Present at meeting:    Scott Perron, Director 
      Bob Van, Director 
 
Also present:     Pamela B. Bampton L.C.A.M... 
      Property Manager 
      Elissa Crawford, Office assistant 
 
Excused absence:    Gaby Bélanger, Vice President 
 
I. Quorum achieved 
 
II. Approval of Agenda: Marc Rochon moved to approve;  
 Seconded by Scott Perron.  Motion carried. 
 
III. Approval of minutes of the meeting of May 26, 2007: André Mongrain moved to 
 approve; seconded by Scott Perron. Motion carried. 
 
IV. Citizens Insurance Premium:  President Poirier-Defoy was pleased to inform the 
 Board that the Association received a check of $86,793.00 from Citizens 
 Insurance as a result of the mitigation report prepared following  the 
 installation of the shutters. Our loan for the payment of the insurance premium 
 has been reduced by the above-mentioned amount with Banco Popular and our 
 monthly payment went from $24,000 to $13,000 per month.  Our insurance loan 
 is a short term 11-month loan that is funded in our annual budget. 
   
 Mr. Poirier-Defoy said there had been approximately three-hundred pages of 
 documentation that had to be prepared for the mitigation. Marc Rochon added 
 that it took nearly four months to get the results in place and recommended a 
 bonus for the Property Manager, the amount to be left to the discretion of  the 
 President. No motion was made. 
 
V. Shutter project:  The President read the following statement and mentioned that 
 this statement will be posted on the website. 
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“During the last board meeting in May I told the Directors that we were 
involved in litigation with ShutterMasters.  In accordance with the laws of 
Florida we were obliged to proceed to mediation which occurred on June 
25.  We then reached an agreement and the final releases were signed on 
July 25, once all the work had been completed by ShutterMasters. 
 
“Before these releases we were not at liberty to provide information   So 
this file is now closed.  It has been a long process of 15 months and a 
difficult contract to administer.  But our 2 main objectives have been 
achieved.  412 units and other assets of the Association are now protected 
by shutters and a substantial rebate of $87,000, recurrent each year, has 
been saved on our Citizen insurance premium, i.e. 35%. 
 
“I know that a few individuals have asked for a copy of the contract and 
the price paid for the shutters.  Without knowing any of the details of the 
contract, they have already started a campaign of criticism, innuendos, and 
claiming the incompetence of the Board.  This process is unfair, especially 
when it involves a member of the Board. 

 
“This Board, at least those members who were in function at the time of 
the contract and during the administration of it, is fully accountable to all 
the 411 owners, and not to a few individuals , and will provide to all 
owners a full written summary of the money spent, $1,166,000.  In strict 
accordance with the different clauses of the contract we will answer, at 
that time, all the questions related to the contract.” 
 

VI. Screening fees for renters 
 
President Poirier-Defoy mentioned that according to the Declaration of 
Condominiums the Association should screen all renters as well as all buyers.  .  
Most condo associations in Florida do screen buyers and renters.  The Association 
cannot screen only buyers or just renters; it has to be done for both. In 1992 there 
was an amendment to the condo do so that the fee should not exceed $100.00.  
This fee was increased to $125.00 in 2005. 
 

VII. Accounts receivable 
 

President Poirier-Defoy informed the Board that accounts receivable have been 
reduced and most of them have been collected.  We went from 14 accounts 
transferred to legal to only 6.  We now have very few accounts that are over 30 
days old and some of the older ones just involve amounts under $50.00. 
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VIII. Village News 
 
President Claude Poirier-Defoy mentioned that under the direction of Scott 
Perron, the residents have received four (4) editions of the Village News either by 
email or by copies posted on site. 
 

IX. Landscaping contract 
 

President Claude Poirier-Defoy recalled to the Board that because of the decision 
to significantly reduce his operation, the contractor that was responsible for lawn 
cutting and tree trimming, opted to terminate its contract.  The Association had to 
find another contractor.  Management asked for three bids and the contract was 
awarded to Kerry Landscaping. 

 
Marc Rochon moved to approve the award of the contract.  Bob Van seconded.  
Motion carried. 
 

 X. Audited financial statements. 
 

President Claude Poirier-Defoy informed the Board that the auditors will have all 
the information required Monday and should be in position to issue the audited 
financial statement for fiscal year 2006 within a few weeks. Reserves and other 
points were discussed with the Auditor. 

 
XI. Financial statements of June 30, 2007 
 
 Financial statements of June 30, 2007 are attached to these minutes as Appendix I 
 André Mongrain, the Treasurer, declared that these financial statements cannot be 
 used for management decision and complained that the written questions he had 
        sent were not discussed. President Claude Poirier-Defoy replied he was not  
        in agreement with that statement and said that the specificity of the four- page list 

           of questions went beyond the test of reasonableness. 
 
XII.  Report on Sales  
 
 Claude A. Comtois, Secretary, reported 6 sales since June 2007 as follows: 
 
 1 “A” Unit: $125.00 
 3 “B” Units $132,000  -  $172,000 
 2 “C” Units $140,000  -  $143,800  
 
XIII. Miscellaneous 
 
 The Manager, Pamela Bampton, informed the Board that the 14 dividing walls 
 will be installed soon and the permit will be issued in a few days. 
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The meeting concluded at 11:40 a.m., and a question period followed. 
 
Appendix I attached. 




















